71-75T-145E State Inst-Fau.benct

STATE OF MINNESOTA
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WELFARE

FARIBAULT STATE HOSPITAL FARIBAULT, MINNESOTA 55021

(507) 334-6411

August 6, 1971

Relatives and Friends of Residents of the Faribault State Hospital

Dear Friends:

My letter to you of August 4 regarding the possibility of a strike at Faribault State Hospital seems to have been too strong judging by my telephone calls and mail. We did not intend to alarm you or to tell you that you should pick up your relative at this time. What we intended was you should be aware of the possibility of a strike.

In the meantime please be assured that the responsible parties, including union leadership, the office of the Governor and other governmental leaders are doing everything possible to try to settle the matter without a strike.

Since this is a state-wide matter, any further information regarding the subject will come from the office of the Commissioner of Public Welfare.

Sincerely,

Marold S. Gillespie

Administrator

HSG:ad